
Hawaiian Civic Club of Honolulu, Established December 1918, P.O. Box 1513, Honolulu, Hawai’i 96806

PRESIDENT’ S MESSAGE…

Aloha HCCH Members, 

This is a status report of activities our club has been involved in over the past few months. 
Attendance at the quarterly Oahu Council Meetings; Mauna `Ala clean up; Ali`i 
Sunday; participation in the recent Prince Kuhio and Kamehameha Day Parades; 
successful Holoku Ball Scholarship fundraiser; awarded 28 scholarships for a total amount 
of $35,000; club members  Hua Ka`i to Moku O Keawe; 8 new members to our club; attendance 
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Mahalo nui loa,  Anita Naone, HCCH Pelekikena.

at other clubs scholarship fundraising; passing of 2 "Dedicated and Loving Members" to date - Aunty Eloise Bruns 
and TB Lyons; planning for Association Convention with 23 members attending being held at The Plaza Hotel Las 
Vegas in November; planning our annual Bake Sale at Nake`u's  Holiday function; planning for our Christmas 
Holiday Party with the election of 4 board of directors in December and starting to plan for our club's "One Hundred 
Years Celebration" in 2018 of the founding of our Hawaiian Civic Club of Honolulu December 7, 1918.

 Our focus during the next few months will be to follow up with inactive members on maintaining their club 
membership, while recruiting new members to join us. We are also soliciting suggestions on what types of events or 
activities members would like the club to be involved with. With these suggestions, we'd like to increase attendance at 
the quarterly membership meetings, provide more Hawaiian cultural awareness and activities for our members and 
encourage participation of all membership. 

Our major event will be the celebration of our 100 year anniversary in 2018 and we want our membership to assist in 
the planning, participation and celebration of our club. We are the first Hawaiian Civic Club founded in 1918 by our 
beloved Prince Jonah Kuhio Kalaniana`ole.  At the present time there are over 60 clubs in the Association of 
Hawaiian Clubs located in Hawaii and the continent.

If anyone prefers not to receive the newsletter please notify U`i Souza, Corresponding Secretary 539-0400. Mahalo.

http://www.hcchonolulu.org/
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HCCH 2016 OFFICERS

President
Anita Naone Manu Boyd

IPP               Vice President            
Verdean Goins          

Treasurer                R. Secretary            
Maylene Enoka        Pomai Toledo         

 C. Secretary 
U`ilani Souza

HCCH Nake`u Bake Sale - Sunday December 4, 2016

NAKE`U  AWAI. PRESENTS  "SHALL WE  DANCE" Sunday, December 4, 
2016 at Pomaika`i Ballroom at Dole, Iwilei.  Tickets are $65.  Call Nake`u at 
841-1221 for reservations.   Marketplace opens at 9:30 am..  Lunch starts at 
11:30 am and the show at 12:30 pm.

We will have our Bake, Calendar, Craft Sale booth at this function.  It has been 
a club fundraiser for many years.

Please support this annual Gala by buying a ticket to enjoy an `ono lunch with Fashions and 
entertainment.   Also support our club by donating baked goods.  More about this club fundraiser will be 
forthcoming.

Our club Christmas party will be held at Wolfgang Puck's in Waikiki from 11:00 am - 3:00pm. 
Save the date and celebrate the season with club members, family, and friends!

Reminder:
Election of 4 board members will be held at the Christmas party.

HCCH Christmas Party - Sunday December 11, 2016

ACCH 57th Annual Convention - Las Vegas, Nevada

This year, the Convention will be held on November 13 -20 at the Plaza Hotel and Casino.  Our club will be 
represented by 1 At-Large Delegate, 17 Delegates, 3 Alternates, 2 Members, and 3 Guests .  We will also honor our 
beloved members who passed away this year, T.B. Lyons and Aunty Eloise Burns.

To view the Agenda for the Convention:
http://www.aohcc.org/images/stories/2016/Convention-2016/2016-Convention-Agenda-LCH-Draft-3.pdf



Event:  HCCH  POI  SUPPER 
Location:  Kaneohe Yacht Club 
Date:  18 March 2017 | Time: 5 - 9 pm Price:  $65

During the HCCH Poi Supper, we will:
1. Celebrate the birthday of our founder Prince Jonah Kuhio Kalan`ianaole.
2. Introduce new members.
3. Recognize and honor our HCCH kupuna nui.
4. Fundraise to help with Convention costs.
5. Social for our members. 

If you want to get your reservations in early, call Macky at 381-5873. Because of minimum tickets available,  
tickets will be offered to HCCH club members and their guests first and offered to others after January. More 
information to come.

Event: Ali‘i Sunday
Location: Kawaiaha‘o Church
Date: March 19, 2017 | Time: 8:30am – 10:00am

Event: Prince Kūhiō Commemorative Parade
Location: Saratoga/Kalākaua to Kapi‘olani Park
Date: Saturday March 25, 2017 | Time: 10am to Noon | Cost: Free

Event: Prince Kūhiō Ho`olaule`a/Hō‘ike‘ike
Location: Kapi‘olani Park Bandstand
Date: Saturday March 25, 2017 | Time: 10:00 to 3:00 p.m. | Cost: Free

ALL APPLICATIONS FOR THE PARADE, FOOD VENDOR, NON-FOOD CONCESSION, NON-
PROFIT ORGANIZATIONS, ARTISTS, CRAFTERS AND DEMONSTRATORS CAN BE FOUND ON-
LINE AT 

http://princekuhiofestival.org/
DEADLINE: MARCH 1, 2017

Status on Holoku Ball for 2017:  The Officers and Board of Directors has decided that we will not be 
hosting a Holoku Ball Scholarship Fundraiser during 2017.  Our annual ball will return on March 2018 
(date to be determined).  For your information we are also planning to host a Grand Ball celebration 
during our 100th Year of the founding of our HCCH in March 2019. 

2017 Prince Kuhio Celebration Events



HCCH MEMBERSHIP

HCCH SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM

HCCH has awarded 26 scholarship for the 2016 school year.  We have received thank you letters and many emails 
from our scholarship recipients who expressed their appreciation and shared how grateful they were receiving these 
awards.  Keep up the good work and we wish you success this school year.

TO HCCH SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS…we would like to hear from you on how you are doing too!  Please 
send your information to:  
Hawaiian Civic Club of Honolulu 
Attention:  HCCH Newsletter
PO Box 1513 
Honolulu, HI 96805 

A MUST READ.  The biography on Tandy Ka‘ohuokaleponi MacKenzie which was published in 1975.  Tandy 
MacKenzie was one of the first recipients to receive money from the Hawaiian Civic Club fund.
http://kapalama.ksbe.edu/archives/collections/mackenzie/bio.php

New Members
Please welcome 2016 new members Robin Au, Willa Donnelly, Jenna Hirayama, Sierra 
Kawena Hirayama, Jason Kamisugi, Jenna Oley, Logan Spencer and Morgan Spencer.

Members In The News
Dr. Kamuela Yong publishes paper on using math to predict Ebola.  View the article at 
https://www.uhwo.hawaii.edu/ekamaknihou/?p=3778 

Long time member of HCCH, Sabra Kauka was the featured guest on PBS Long Story 
Short hosted by Leslie Wilcox.  You can view the video on the PBS website @ pbs.org, 
http://pbshawaii.org/long-story-short-with-leslie-wilcox-sabra-kauka/

Congratulations to our member Dr. Tasha Yong.  Tasha recently passed all of the 
certification requirements for her credentials as a Doctor of Physical Therapy.  Tasha is the 
Granddaughter of our HCCH Member Maylene Enoka.

MEMBERS!  If you or a member you know is or will be 80 years old or older next year, please contact Maxeen 
Shea. We want to recognize honor these kupuna nui at our Poi Supper.  Also, if you are a new member within the 
past two years or have sponsored one, please contact her. We want to introduce you.  Email or call Macky at 
Blulmax@aol.com or 381-5873.

Membership reminder…Your annual membership dues may be mailed to: 
Chairperson: U`ilani Souza, 
PO Box 1513,
Honolulu, HI 96806
Member applications are available on www.hcchonolulu.org.

http://www.hcchonolulu.org/


EVENTS - HCCH MEMBERS PARTICIPATION 

HCCH   HUAKA`I  TO. WAIMEA
     Eleven HCCH members enjoyed a fun-filled long weekend (8/18-21) on a culture huaka`i to Waimea. They 
stayed at Hale Kuli'a owned by Kawaiahao Church.  They were joined by member Bucky Leslie, who lives in Kona 
and member Keawe Vredenberg and wife Penny, who live in Waimea.  Macky's friend, Steve Bess, a member of 
Waimea HCC, helped with many activities.
     On arrival in Kona, Kamisugi family, Ginger, Jason, Jasmine and Cole, and Susan MH went to tour  NELHA 
while Tina, Wanda, Momi C., Macky,  Pat B., and Pat S.went to tour the Maunalani Hotel fish ponds that Steve had 
set up with Danny Akaka Jr.  We drove by Puukohola Heiau on way to our hotel in Waimea.   Keawe,  Bucky and 
Steve came by that evening.  Keawe shared some 'olelo na'auao and Steve brought his guitar so we all joined in 
kanikapila.
       Friday morning we drove to Hawi and floated  2  1/2 hours down the Kohala ditch flume.  The local boys 
shared stories about their town.  Later,  Steve took us to Homestead area to home of kupuna Manu, who is 94 years 
old.  With Steve and his guitar,  we sang Hawaiian songs for her.   She sang every song along with us.   Her two 
daughters were so happy with our visit because their mom  enjoyed it so much. They shared some mea'ai before we 
left. We then took a trip mauka behind Anna's Ranch on Steve' s truck where we saw a majestic waterfall and most 
of Waimea...Wonderful experience,  although a bit scary drive. 
We ended our evening with dinner at Redwater Cafe amidst the heavens filled with hues of red,  orange, and pink as 
the sun set.   One of kupuna Manu's daughters joined us along with Keawe and Penny.
     Saturday we joined Steve at Pukalani Stables where "Bobby's" was the place to eat.  There was a Paniolo 
Museum and open market there too.  Then we headed to Honoka'a  and visited Heritage Center run by Dr. Momi 
Naughton, another friend of Macky's.  So much to learn about the history of Honoka`a there.   We had lunch at a 
local favorite,  "Gramma's".  Then eight of us went horseback riding at da Hana Ranch.  Of course we walked more 
then trotted our horses,  but had a great time riding over the rolling hills.   That evening found us back at the 
Maunalani Hotel with Danny.   He had reserved seats for us.   It was his once a month "Entertainment and talk 
story."  His special guest was Hoku Zuttermeister.  What a treat!  We enjoyed  the show as we  ate spam musubi,  
chicken,  veggies,  fruit and brownies.
     Sunday was a restful morning as some of us attended Imiola Church and then visited Keawe and Penny's lovely 
home.   Too soon we had to say goodbye to beautiful Waimea.

WHAT: College scholarships available for 2017-2018 

WHO: Undergraduate or graduate students
WHEN: APPLY NOW through February 17

NA HO`OKAMA A PAUAHI
https://apps.ksbe.edu/financialaid/post-high/nahookama/

KAMEHAMEHA SCHOOLS SCHOLARSHIP

mailto:pauprincess7@hotmail.com
tel:%28808%29351-0396
tel:402-592-6464
tel:888-421-1442
http://www.hcchonolulu.org/scholarships


CLUB UNIFORMS FOR SALE!  Please contact Maylene Enoka at (808) 852-7719 or 
email: maenoka@gmail.com for more information. Mahalo. 

HAWAI’I PONO’I 

Hawai’i pono’i 

Nana i kou Mo’i 

Ka Lani Ali’i 

Ke Ali’i 

Hawai’i’s own 

Look to your King 

The Royal Chief 

The Chief 

Makua Lani e 

Kamehameha E 

Na kaua e pale 

Me ka ihe 

Royal Father 

Kamehameha 

We shall defend 

With spears 

Hawai’i pono’i 

Nana i na Ali’i 

Na pua muli kou 

Na poki’i 

Hawai’i’s own 

Look to your Chiefs 

The Children after you 

The young 

Hawai’i pono’i 

E ka Lahui e 

‘O kau hana nui 

E u’i e 

Hawai’i’s own 

O Nation 

Your great duty 

Strive 

HCC NAME:  Hawaiian Civic Club of Honolulu 
ADDRESS: PO Box 1513 
CITY/STATE/ZIP: Honolulu, Hawaii 96806 
DATE ORGANIZED: December 7, 1918 
CLUB FLOWER:  Ilima 
CLUB COLORS: lima/Red 
CLUB SONG: Liholiho (Beautiful Ilima) 
CLUB MOTTO: Hawaiian:  Ua Mau Ke Ea O Ka ‘aina I Ka Pono 

English:   The Life of the Land is Perpetuated in Righteousness 

Check It Out: 
User Friendly HCCH website 

www.hcchonolulu.org 

KA PAPA ALAKA‘I 2016 

Pelekikena [President] 

Anita Naone -2017
Hope Pelekikena [Vice 

President] 

Verdean Goins- 2017
Pelekikena Ma Mua 

[Immediate Past President] 

Manu Boyd 

Pu‘ukū [Treasurer] 

Maylene Enoka - 2017
Kākau ‘Ōlelo Ho‘opa‘a 

[Recording Secretary] 

Pomai Toledo - 2017
Kākau Ho‘oholo Palapala 

[Correspondence Secretary] 

U‘ilani Souza - 2017
Alaka‘i [Board of Directors] 

Joanne Asuncion - 2017
Pat Brandt - 2017

Wanda Camara - 2017
Tina Haight - 2016 

Stan Salangdong - 2016

Joseph Robello - 2016 

Maxeen Shea- 2017

Pauline Robello - 2016

Frances Yoshimitsu - 2017

”LIHOLIHO “Beautiful Ilima 
By Princess Emma Alexandria Kano’a De Fries 

Onaona wale ia pua 

I ka miki’ala mau’ia 

Hele a no henohea 

I ka nou a ke kehau 

O beautiful ‘ilima 

Choice of my heart 

O sweet and charming flower 

Soft and lovely to behold 

mailto:maenoka@gmail.com


2016 HAWAIIAN CIVIC CLUB OF HONOLULU 
EVENTS 4th Qtr.

Nowemapa (November)

`Ianuali (January)

Pepeluali (February)

Kekemapa (December)

Malaki (March)

18     HCCH Poi Supper

19     Ali‘i Sunday - Prince Jonah Kūhiō Kalaniana‘ole

25     Prince Kūhiō Commemorative Parade and Prince Kūhiō Ho‘olaule‘a/Hō‘ike‘ike 

13 - 20     57th Annual Convention - Las Vegas Nevada
 20           Feast Day - King Kamehameha IV and Queen Emma - St Andrews Cathedral

4      Nake`u Awai Gala and HCCH Bake Sale Fundraiser  

11    Ali`i Sunday - King Kamehameha `Elima V - Kawaiaha`o Church

        HCCH Christmas Party - Wolfgang Puck

18    Ali`i Sunday - Princess Bernice Pauahi Bishop - Kawaiaha`o Church
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